
 
Mt. Holly Springs Borough Council Committee 

Meeting Minutes- April 29, 2021 
 
 
Call to Order – Mrs. Boyles called the April committee meeting of the Borough 
Council to order at 6:30 p.m. and led in the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 
Attendance– The following members of the Borough Council were present; James 
Collins II, Katie Daniels, Sherry Boyles, Cathy Neff, Lois Stoner, and Gay Bowman. 
Also present was Thomas Day, Police Chief/ Borough Manager. Cindy Goshorn and 
Mayor Shildt were absent.  
 

Ms. Daniels made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from the 
April 12, 2021 meeting of council as presented. The motion was seconded by Mrs. 
Stoner and passed by unanimous vote.   
 
Citizens to be Heard -    
Name: Rebecca Yearick, Downtown Coordinator  
Address: Cumberland County Housing and Redevelopment Authorities  
Comments: Ms. Yearick presented a written report to council and spoke on many of 
the points included. Ms. Yearick, council members, and Chief Day engaged in 
discussion regarding some of her report.  
 
Ms. Daniels provided a summary of the codification review. Members discussed the 
next steps in the process.  
 
Chief Day mentioned a discussion with another township regarding problems with 
trash service. Ms. Daniels inquired about information she had shared with him 
regarding WCCOG members who, as a group, are switching service providers and 
keeping rates low. This cooperative would mean Mt. Holly Springs Borough would 
not handle billing and Chief Day indicated this would lead to a loss administrative 
revenue for the Borough. 
 
Chief Day reported on the progress at Trine Park and discussed $60,000.00 funding 
for upcoming additions to the park that are above and beyond those proposed and 
paid for by the grant funding that was secured. He recommended the general fund 
could be reimbursed when the monies expected from the COVID-19 federal relief 
package are received. Ms. Daniels requested the relief funds distribution proposal 
previously discussed. 
 
 
 



 
Ms. Daniels inquired about the PennDOT traffic study on Yates Street and the status 
of a condemned property. Chief Day had no additional information at this time. 
 
Adjourn – Mr. Collins made a motion to adjourn that was seconded by Mrs. Neff. 
The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 7:47 p.m.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Sara E. Jarrett - Eaton 
Borough Secretary/ Treasurer 
 


